
 

Eurozone 
Industrial production suffers largest monthly fall for two years

 Industrial production down 1.8% in August 

 Production running 0.5% lower in Q3, pointing 

to risk of GDP decline 

 Business surveys point to more modest easing 

over the summer 

Eurozone industrial production fell more than expected 

in August, adding to fears that the region is facing a 

slide back into recession. 

Official data from Eurostat showed industrial 

production down 1.8% in August, more than reversing 

a 0.9% increase in July. The fall was the steepest seen 

for almost two years and left output 1.9% lower than a 

year ago.  

Particularly alarming was a 4.8% drop in capital goods 

such as plant and machinery, as this suggests 

companies are pulling back sharply on investment 

spending as the business outlook deteriorates.  

The August drop in production leaves output in the 

third quarter so far running 0.5% below the second 

quarter, during which production was flat. 

So far in the third quarter, production is running 0.8% 

behind the second quarter in Germany and Spain, and 

0.6 lower in Italy. Output is meanwhile up 0.7% in 

France, but that needs to be looked at in the context of 

a 0.8% drop in the second quarter. Clearly the region 

as a whole is struggling to avoid contraction in the third 

quarter.  

Recession fears grow, but downturn may 

be exaggerated 

The disappointing industrial production data add to the 

chances that the eurozone could see a drop in GDP in 

the third quarter after GDP stagnated in the second 

quarter. 

However, the official data may be exaggerating the 

deterioration in the region’s economic health over the 

summer months. The PMI survey data suggest the 

stagnation of both GDP and industrial production in the 

second quarter was at least in part due to the official 

data being unable to properly account for extended 

shutdowns around public holidays, and the PMI 

numbers in the third quarter point to a modest rise in 

GDP. Importantly though, the PMI also shows that not 

all of the weakness in the official production data can 

be ignored, and that the growth trend has fallen 

markedly in recent months, piling pressure on 

policymakers to do more to stimulate the economy.  

There’s a chance that previously policy initiatives by 

the ECB will have helped lift economic growth in 

October. More will become clear with next week’s 

publication of flash PMI survey data. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 

For further information, please visit www.markit.com 
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